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MINUTES OF A MEETING OF THE PARKS & RECREATION COMMISSION OF THE VILLAGE OF NORTH BARRINGTON, WHICH WAS HELD 
MONDAY, MAY 18, 2015 AT

THE NORTH BARRINGTON VILLAGE HALL LOCATED AT
111 OLD BARRINGTON ROAD IN SAID VILLAGE

1.
Call to Order, Roll Call
At 7:30 p.m. Chairman Youkhana called the meeting to order and Elia Torres called the roll:

Present in Person:
Michelle Youkhana, Chairman

Victoria Homan


Chris Nolan


Kim Ritchel


Lisa Milczarek


Absent: 

Bill Menke, Vice Chair




Mary McClure

Also Present:

Wyatt and Roger Lindquist, 235 Brookmont Lane




Elia Torres, Deputy Village Clerk

2.
Approval of Minutes from the April 20, 2015 Parks & Recreation Commission meeting
The Minutes of the April 20, 2015 Parks & Recreation Commission (“PRC”) meeting were made available to the commission members.
Motion: Kim Ritschel moved to approve the Minutes of the April 20, 2015 PRC Commission meeting; seconded by Lisa Milczarek.
Discussion:  There was no discussion.

Vote on Motion:  The voice vote was unanimous in favor. 

Chairman Youkhana declared the Minutes of the April 20, 2015 PRC meeting approved and put on file. 
3.
Public Comment
There was no public comment.
4.         Wyatt Lindquist- Discuss Eagle Scout Eton Park Sign Project

Wyatt Lindquist, Boy Scout, addressed the PRC and explained that he spoke to Nancy Schumm regarding building a sign at Eton Park. He noted that he lives in the Biltmore subdivision. He indicated he visits Eton Park regularly and attends Village events at Eton Park. He stated that for his Eagle project he was interested in a project that involved building. He mentioned that Ms. Schumm suggested making the sign weather resistant with wood shingles and space for information to be posted for the community. He indicated that he researched different sign ideas. He suggested a two-sided informational sign with two posts dug into the ground on cement footings. He explained that the sign would contain a 3x4 double sided viewing area created out of Plexiglas (with lock and key for both sides), and it would be 6 ft.in height with a 3 ft. roof overhang on both sides. He indicated that the roof would have wood shape shingles to go with the visual theme of the park. He noted that he chose red cedar lumber for the informational sign. Mr. Lindquist asked the PRC if they would like a double sided viewing area, lock and key access, and sliding doors or hinged doors. 
Members discussed the different options. It was the general consensus among the PRC members to have a double sided sign with lock and key access on both sides, and hinged doors.

Mr. Lindquist asked the PRC if they would like cork board or chalk board incorporated into the sign.

Members agreed to have corkboard on one side and noted they would discuss options with Ms. Schumm for the other side.

Mr. Lindquist noted that the total cost for the sign would be $1,000.00 and would include the red cedar lumber and cork board.
Members discussed that the red cedar lumber would require maintenance.

Ms.  Ritchel expressed concern with having a shake shingle overhang roof. There was discussion regarding the material and overhang of the roof. Members agreed to reposition the roof over the sign so that the overhang is not as large. Chairman Youkhana recommended Wyatt Lindquist to update the PRC should there be a change in total after the modification.
Ms. Homan inquired about how the posts of the sign will fit into the cement footing. She expressed concern about the posts eroding over time. There was discussion of different options to make the footing more stable. Chairman Youkhana asked Ms. Homan if she could look into the matter and come back with ideas at the next PRC meeting. Ms. Homan agreed.
5.
Welcome Lisa Milczarek
Chairman Youkhana introduced Lisa Milczarek as a new member of the PRC. Chairman Youkhana noted that Ms. Milczarek is a resident of Oaksbury. 
6.
Summer Concerts Update- Chris Nolan- Discuss Post Cards for Residents

Mr. Nolan stated the he has not heard from the 11th Hour band. He explained that the band, Better With Bacon, expressed a preference having a later concert date in August. Mr. Nolan indicated that he is awaiting a response from 11th Hour. 
Ms. Homan mentioned that she was aware of an individual who has a band and plays guitar. She stated that the band generally plays at festivals. 
Chairman Youkhana suggested pushing back the May 30, 2015 concert to July 18, 2015 with a rain date of July 25th considering the PRC did not have confirmation for a band to play. It was the general consensus among the PRC members to push back the May 30, 2015 concert date.

Members agreed to schedule a concert on August 8, 2015 with a rain date of August 18, 2015. 
Ms. Homan agreed to contact the individual she mentioned to possibly play at the July concert. 
Chairman Youkhana suggested that members attempt to contact bands who can play at the August 8th concert date. 
7.
Discuss ideas for Summer Park Events
Chairman Youkhana mentioned sending a postcard informing residents of the 2 concert dates. She asked Ms. Homan if she’d like to include her suggestion of art in the park in the same postcard. Chairman Youkhana explained that the art in the park date would need to be determined by the June 15, 2015 PRC meeting in order to be sent out on the postcard in conjunction with the concert dates. 
Members discussed possibly incorporating a charity fun run with the art in the park event. 
Ms. Milczarek noted that she inquired about the guidelines required to successfully generate a charitable run in the Village. Ms. Youkhana noted that she spoke with Village Attorney. J.W. Braithwaite regarding insurance (liability) requirements. She stated that Mr. Braithwaite explained that if the PRC hosts an event it would be covered under the Village’s policy.
 Ms. Homan asked if there are Village guidelines regarding the monies raised for donation by the Village. Chairman Youkhana stated that there may be and suggested asking Village Administrator Kathy Nelander. 

Members discussed who the charitable event would benefit. There was discussion on the length of the run and the method of donations. 

There was discussion regarding renting tables, inquiring about donations for food, and number bibs for the event.

Chairman Youkhana asked that a date be selected in order to be included on the postcard to be sent. 

Ms. Milczarek mentioned Vice Chair Menke’s suggestion of a softball league at the previous PRC meeting she attended. She suggested speaking to Vice Chair Menke regarding adding the softball event to the postcard. 

Members discussed the possibly of donating the funds raised to a resident or residents in need in the Village. There was discussion regarding ideas on how to decide who the funds go to.

8.
Eton Park Updates

Chairman Youkhana mentioned resurfacing the basketball court at Eton Park, She indicated that she was searching for vendor to resurface the court and asked if anyone knew of a vendor. Ms. Milczarek mentioned looking into the possibly getting a different surface for the court. Chairman Youkhana suggested that Ms. Milczarek research the option of a new surface for the court. Ms. Milczarek agreed. 

Ms. Ritschel mentioned she received a catalog for playground equipment. She suggested adding another piece of equipment to the existing playground. She suggested possibly installing a ball wall. 
There was discussion about removing a portion of the railroad ties in the playground area in order to make room for new equipment. Chairman Youkhana indicated that there is regular maintenance to mulch the inside the playground area. She stated that she would ask Village Administrator Kathy Nelander when the mulching is done, so that a portion of the railroad ties could be removed at that time.

Ms. Youkhana mentioned that the Village Board reduced the PRC’s budget. Trustee Andrew explained that the budget was reduced as a result of Governor Rauner’s statement that communities state funding would be reduced by 50%. 

Members discussed requesting additional funds for the PRC from the Village Board in order to fund the purchase of additional equipment to the playground area at Eton Park.

9.
Old Business/New Business
Chairman Youkhana asked Ms. Ritschel if the memo to the Village Board regarding the proposed footbridge on Oxford Road was finalized. Ms. Ritschel stated that the memo was finalized and submitted to the Village Hall.

Ms. Homan inquired about the Village owned property called South Eton Park and weather further work was going to be done following restoration efforts by Intergrated Lakes Management. It was the general consensus among the PRC members to table the matter while awaiting updates on pathways from Vice Chair Menke.

Chairman Youkhana noted that she visited Kooker’s Restaurant. She mentioned that she enjoyed the food. She asked Mr. Nolan if he was able to contact Kooker’s regarding the possibility of catering at the Fall Fest event. Mr. Nolan indicated he had not, but would contact them. 

Ms. Homan suggested possibly increasing the park rebate refund for residents signing up for programs at out of district park districts. She was in the opinion that the refund amount was not adequate for residents with large families. Trustee Andrew suggested that the issue could be brought to the Village Board. Chairman Youkhana asked Ms. Homan to develop a concept plan for future rebates and propose a plan at the next meeting for discussion.

7.
Adjournment

Motion:  Victoria Homan moved the Meeting be adjourned; seconded by Kim Ritschel.
Discussion: There was no discussion.

Vote on Motion: The voice vote was unanimous in favor.

At 8:32 p.m. Chairman Youkhana declared the meeting adjourned. 

These Minutes were approved at the PRC meeting held October 19, 2015.
ATTEST:  ​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​___________________________
Elia Torres

Deputy Village Clerk

Village of North Barrington
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